LEPC Quarterly Meeting

 October 28, 2019 
    Noon, Lincoln County Hospital 
Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	Appointed members:    Shawn Esterl, Ladonna Reinert, John Paul Ellis, Kati Gardner, Jared Heinze, Dustin Florence, Alexis Pflugh  
Invited Guests:  Betty Summers,  David Dohe, Brendan Mackay, Marie Ballou, Eric Stewart  
	  

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	Jared moved and Dr. Summers seconded approval of July  2019 minutes.  Motion carried
	 

	Communications
	·  Ladonna reported on Communications from Solomon Valley Community Foundation, Post Rock Community Foundation and GL Hewitt that the grant applications to all three grantors were awarded.  With County funds approved the Hunter Siren Project can go forward.  

	Ladonna will make contact with Richard Ancell, Repeater Board, Brad Nitch, Hunter Fire Chief, Greg Babcock, Precision Electric and Fred from Storm Sirens Inc. to review the bids and move forward.  

	Treasurer report: 
	Ending balance was 76.21.  No income or expense from July 2019 forward.   
	  

	 Individual  Reports:
Environmental 
	· Shawn is following information on an EPA Chemical PFOS project.  It is a chemical used as a non-stick agent on many items from cookware to pizza boxes.  This project will be looking at how much of this chemical is leaching into the groundwater.  
	Send information to LEPC members as available.  

	  Business
	none
	 

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	 none  
	 

	  PIO 
	No report.  
	    

	  Regional Homeland Security
	None  County Commissioners need to appoint a representative for Lincoln County.  
	

	 Co. Commissioners
	Reported no applicants for emergency manager position.  They may change the advertising and remove the EMT requirement.  Alexis would like meeting days changed so not conflict with regular scheduled commissioner days.  Another option would be for the commissioners to adjourn their meeting to attend ours and the re-open their meeting afterwards.   
	Group decided to keep day and time for now.  Will discuss more at Dec. 16th meeting.  

	Emergency Mgmt.
	Ladonna reported on LEOP meeting Wednesday in Mankato.  Kati may try to attend also.  Ladonna is answering the phone and email for emergency management.     Shawn asked about a letter to send out to Tier II businesses reminding them to fill out their forms by March.  David replied in the past he had sent out this letter in January.  
	Meeting cancelled due to snow in the forecast. 

	Fire 
	Jarrod asked for health department to do fit testing on November 18 at the next fire meeting.  

  
	

	 EMS 
	No report.    
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	Hospital is currently training staff and planning for April 2020 statewide exercise.  Flu shots given to staff.   
	  

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	Working on updating plans and contact lists.  Immunizations are keeping them busy. 
	

	 Regional EM  
	Need to encourage county commissioners to appoint an interim emergency manager ASAP.  LEOP contacts in KS Planner need to be updated ASAP.  Also look at frequent risks noted in Kansas Planner to use in the TEPW Planning.  Eric also recommended a second person be given access to KS Planner.  
	Ladonna and her staff will get contact list updated soon.  

	 Community Groups 
	John Paul reported that their CERT members are participating less and less.  No meetings have been held and no trainings have been implemented.  Eric stated this was a state wide trend to which all agreed.  

 
	

	Old Business:
	 None   
	

	New Business:
	· TEPW – Eric and Marie led us through the core capabilities and encouraged us to plan trainings and exercises based on the capabilities that are identified by each agency.   Some ideas that were mentioned were evacuating the Post Rock Apartments (senior and disabled apartments) , fit testing for all fire and ems, response time, school or courthouse security, 2300 EOC interface course, 191 class by KDEM and another 402 class for government officials.     
· Elections – Kati nominated Shawn for Chair, John Paul seconded.  Nominations ceased.  All in favor for Shawn.  Motion carried. 

Kati nominated Ladonna for secretary.  John Paul seconded.  Nominations ceased.  All in favor for Ladonna.  Motion carried. 

Alexis nominated Dustin as Vice Chair.  He refused stating it was only his second meeting.  Vice-Chair position tabled until December 16 meeting.  

· The committee agreed to present Brendan Mackay to the commissioners to fill the open Transportation position on the board.   

· The committee reviewed the qualifications of Robert Keach.  It was agreed to present his name to the commissioners as the PIO appointment to the board when Steve Granzow goes off.  


	  Ladonna will look up suggestions and the current TEPW calendar, make a template and present at the Dec. 16th meeting.  

Alexis will present to the board of commissioners. 

Ladonna will forward to the board  of commissioners.   

	Public Comments:  
	It was shared that Lakeside school nurse has been assisting USD 299 with some nursing duties.  Work has begun on the USD 298 storm shelter and should be finished in March.  
	  

	Adjourn
	Meeting Adjourned.  Our next meeting will be Monday, December 16 @noon at the hospital meeting room.  
	

	Announcements:  
	 November 21st will be a Regional Tabletop exercise by KEMA – Ice storm.    
	Ladonna will send out information when available.  


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

